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27-31May Half term 3/4 July KS2Leopards Drum performances

3-7June Year 5 Bikeability 9 July ‘Move up’ transition day
3-5June Year 6 Residential trip 10/1 July  Year 6 production

5 June Movies & Munchies Club 11 July Sept intake parent meeting
13June  Tempest Class photos 18 July Year 2 trip Northam Burrows
13June  Sept intake parent meeting 18 July Year 6 Leavers Assembly

14 June  Year 6 transition event at CCC 19 July Year 6 trip Milky Way
21June  Shumba African Drumming visit 229uly  Summer Fair

24 June  Year 5 Taster Day at CCC




Dear Everyone,

We hope you enjoyed the extra-long weekend and made the most of the sunshine before it disappears again!

The Summer Term is racing ahead, and as ever, we have certainly been ‘Making Every Minute Count'. High-
lights from across the school have included: Lions visiting Quince Honey Farm, Year 5 making their own
metal sculptures, more cricket taster sessions, Year 3 visiting Exeter Trampoline Academy and the very suc-
cessful OPAL cake sale which raised over £300. I am so glad that I did not have to judge the vast array of
amazing cakes that were created as I would have found it impossible to pick class winners as they all looked
spectacular and creative! A massive thank you to all baked and donated - I know the children will love
choosing new OPAL equipment from the money raised . A special thanks as ever, to our hard working and
muchly appreciated PTA for helping set the cake sale up and for selling them after school. We are truly
grateful for the time, energy and dedication you show to raise funds that benefit EVERY child in school. I
know the Summer Term is an extremely busy time for the PTA and I know they are always looking for extra
volunteers so do please email them if you can help at any events that are coming up. Their email is
pta@chulmleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk

Plymouth Argyle Community Trust Holiday Clubs:

Following on from the parents survey from last year, I know that the lack of after school and holiday clubs
were an area that many parents thought could be improved and developed to enrich the children’s experi-
ences at Chulmleigh Primary School. As a result of this feedback, Plymouth Argyle Community Trust have
been appointed to run holiday clubs for those parents that may need to use this holiday club facility. During
the May half term, there are four different days on offer across our Trust schools which include football, bas-
ketball and multi-skills. These will all be led by staff known to the children and they promise to be fun, ac-
tion packed day. There is still time to book onto these days using the link below:

Chulmleigh Primary School - Football Camp - Tuesday 28th May 2024
East Worlington Primary School - Multi Sport - Wednesday 29th May 2024
Lapford Primary School - Basketball Roadshow - Thursday 30th May 2024
Lapford Primary School - Football Camp - Friday 31st May 2024

https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/courses/east_cornwall_north_devon-holiday.html

OPAL Play Leaders:

Our newly created OPAL Play Leaders have been doing an amazing job at playtimes and lunchtimes around
the school. The impact they are having is very evident and visitors to school have commented on how ma-
ture and sensible they are at their jobs. They can be found helping on the field and playgrounds and are very
good at helping our youngest children in school when they need some support or guidance. Keep up the
great work OPAL Play Leaders!



https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/courses/east_cornwall_north_devon-holiday.html

Safeguarding Updates — Be Ready, Be Respectful and Be Safe:

At Chulmleigh Primary School, we create a climate and culture underpinned by The Trust values of Com-
passion, Ambition and Teamwork. We have recently been reviewing and adapting our Positive Relation-
ships and Behaviour Policy. Our primary goal is to ensure every member of our school community feels
valued and respected, fostering a deep sense of self-worth and love. This guiding principle underpins our
positive relationships and behaviour policy. We recognise that children want to belong, achieve and con-
tribute to their school community. They need high levels of nurture and empathy, support, structure and
containment in order to feel safe. These fundamental needs are met through relationships with emotional-
ly available adults who are active and deliberate in their actions. Furthermore, we recognise that certain
life experiences may make it more challenging for some children to regulate their behaviours. With the
guidance and strong support from key adults in their lives, we aim to help these children navigate these
challenges effectively.

This policy is underpinned by the relational approach described by Dan Hughes and using his PACE ap-
proach to interactions and is supported by Paul Dix’s ‘When the Adults Change’.

The children have been learning about ‘The Chulmleigh 3 Bees! which focus on: Be Ready, Be Respectful
and Be Safe. The children have been taught about the ‘The Chulmleigh 3 Bees!” during assemblies and
PSHE lessons. They have even thought of their own additions which will be added to the final draft of our
Positive Relationships and Behaviour Policy. ‘The Chulmleigh 3 Bees!' are below.

The Chulmleigh 3 Bees!

Be Ready Be Respectful

Q

Pra\

| am ready to listen.

| am ready to learn by
having all the right
equipment out.

learning tasks.
I am on time.

| am ready to
communicate my
feelings to get my needs
met.

| have the correct
uniform on.

| treat others with
respect and listen to
their ideas.

I am polite and use
good manners to all.

I show care and offer

help and support to
others.

I use kind words and
actions.

| greet others warmly

when | arrive and leave.

I respect people’s
differences.

1 will use kind and
encouraging words and

phrases towards others.

| move around the
school calmly and
quietly.

I look after my school
and my belongings, and
those of others.

| tidy up.
| line up quietly and
calmly around school.

| make safe choices
inside of the building.

I make safe choices on
the playground with
people and equipment.

| have kind hands and
feet.

More information on the PACE model can be found at: https://ddpnetwork.org/about-ddp/meant-pace/



https://ddpnetwork.org/about-ddp/meant-pace/

School Improvement Update — Assessments:

One of our School Improvement Priorities this year is to improve attainment and progress in aspects of Eng-
lish (Grammar, Punctuation &Spelling, Oracy/Vocabulary, and continue to narrow the gap between reading
and writing). The table below shows the good progress our current Year sixes have made this year when
completing past SATS papers. As you can see, there have been some huge improvements in reading, gram-
mar and scaled scores in all subjects.

Assessment CPE;:nutumn ] CPS Spring

% Expected standard + (Re, Wr, Ma) 17% 34%
59%
% Higher standard (Re, Wr, Ma) 0% 0%
8%

Average scaled score (Re, GPS, Ma)
100

% Expected standard + Reading
73%

% Higher standard Reading

29%

Scaled score reading

100

% Expected standard+ Writing

71%

% Higher standard Writing

17%

Scaled score Writing

100

% Expected standard + Maths

73%

% Higher standard Maths

25%

Scaled score Maths

100

% Expected standard + GPS

72%

% Higher standard GPS

31%

Scaled score GPS

100

Next week, Year six sit the real SATS and we are really proud of the progress they have made and we know
they are going to do well. Good luck for next week year six!

For more information on the Year six SATS, please follow the link:
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/04/26/when-are-year-6-sats-2024-key-dates-for-parents-and-

pupils/



https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/04/26/when-are-year-6-sats-2024-key-dates-for-parents-and-pupils/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/04/26/when-are-year-6-sats-2024-key-dates-for-parents-and-pupils/

Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND) Update — Neurodiversity Week:

Last week, we celebrated Neurodiversity Week as a school. During the week, the children learnt what neu-
rodiversity was, the importance of celebrating neurodiversity and how best to support neurodiversity in all
aspects of life. Some children even wanted to conduct their own research and shared this learning in as-
sembly. Below are some of the facts that were shared:

diversity is beautiful Autism is not an illness

COMPASSION  AMBITION TEAMWORK - " "
Being autistic does not mean you have an illness or disease. It means
your brain works in a different way from other people.

f autism might be noticed
older.

What is neurodiversity, how do we
celebrate it, and what does
neurodivergent mean? - BBC

Newsround o ‘M o ot
o 1217k
(" ﬁ i ]

Autism: What is it? ety ot Fmon

: OOLQ ¢
NOTHING BUT OUR BEST () TASIAY

diversity of human brains

Attendance Updates:

At Chulmleigh Primary School, and across the Trust, we have an unwavering commitment to improving
attendance and work very closely with our Attendance Improvement Officer (AIO). Pleasingly, we have
been above the National average for attendance every week except one in October. Due to this high at-
tendance, we were awarded the Family Fisher Trust Attendance award for the autumn term for being in the
top 10% of similar schools in England for our high attendance rates. Once all the Spring term data has

been analysed, we are expecting to be in the top 10% again compared to similar schools which is some-
thing we should all be proud of.

National School Attendance Award
2023/24 Autumn Term

1.8 .8 8.6 ¢

Chulmleigh Primary

Top 10% of similar FFT Primary Schools in England




Our current attendance rate of 96.3% is in line with the targets set by the Department of Education and the
Trust which is 96%. This week, the year group attendance is:

Year R: 99%

Year 1: 96.2%
Year 2: 97.3%
Year 3: 95.6%
Year 4: 96.5%
Year 5:95.6%
Year 6: 95.4%

Thank you all for your continued support.

With Kind Regards,

Martin Evely and all staff at Chulmleigh Primary School.

During the last two weeks before half term, we will be running a

stone painting activity during OPAL lunch play time.

Children are invited to bring in a stone to paint!




PTA News & Events

Welcome back to the Summer term! We are ignoring the rain and are in

-
ooty NGO

‘ & Nursery ‘
PTA teers, and for this to happen we need your help! If you are able to volun-

3 5““"“‘"‘ g

(i) have a summer fair this year at Chulmleigh Primary School. Remember

the process of discussing ideas for this year's sports day & summer fair!

As always for these events to happen we call upon our fabulous volun-
teer in any way, please do contact your PTA team. We really do want to

we love for the kids and the big kids to be involved as much as possible,

so please keep your ideas and requests coming in too

PTA@chumleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk

Eyes Down — BINGO

results!

We raised an incredible
£644.17, that's a lot of
chicken dinners! Thanks
so much to all who
came!

UPCOMING EVENTS

Movie and Munchies - Wednesday 5th June

D.I.S.C.O - 5% July 2024
uty Our next film will be confirmed soon. Please note there will be

Dust off the sequins, our Summer no Movie & Munchies in July.

DISCO is coming soon!
Payment is £1.50 via the MyEd App available at the end of May!

Movie and Munchies is now open to Reception, KS1 & KS2.

Sports Day — 21t May Summer Fair — 22" July

We raised such a fantastic amount of money
last year with the amazing cake sale, we would

like to hold one again. If you're able to donate Date for the diary..Monday 22nd July!!

a cake for this, please leave it at reception ei-
ther Monday 20th or Tuesday 21st in the
morning.

The PTA will also be selling cream teas and
drinks.

If you're able to volunteer to help on the day
with this please email or catch a PTA member,
your help is very much appreciated and need-
ed

We can't wait to see the children’s designs and
get planning.

Again, if you can volunteer to help for 30mins
on the rota for the fair or if you can recommend
a business/stall idea that you can manage
please get in touch.



mailto:PTA@chumleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk

TESCO

o, «<Jie V- 9 4

=% Stronger
Tofs  Startse

VOTE FOR USI!

USING YOUR BLUE TOKENS AT

THE CHECKOUT
IN STORE AT
TESCO CREDITON St

FROM 1ST APRIL

UNTIL THE END OF JUNE
We can win between £500 and £1500 towards

Outdoor Play and Learning Equipmen/a

I

We are always looking for helpers and greatly appreciate anything you can offer. If you would like

to getinvolved with the PTA, please email PTA@chumleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk or find one of us

around school. Keep a look out for more information on all our upcoming events and as always

thank you for all your support.

=, 1

SUPPORt bt
your School £3 1nvolved i

Give Back ove Fun!



mailto:PTA@chumleigh-primary.devon.sch.uk

ClaS S r\oom Cubs & Tigers

There are nearly here!l!!

Our caterpillars have disappeared into a chrysalis. The Nursery

children have had great fun watching and learning about how to

become a butterfly.

We have also made the most of the sunny weather this week and
enjoyed lunch outside in the sunshine. Please can you ensure
your child has sun cream applied before they arrive at Nursery
and a sun hat.

Lions

Last week we went on a minibeast hunt around the
school. We found worms, spiders, beetles and lots of
snails! The children have also been keeping a diary
charting the development of our caterpillars. Each
week the children look carefully and notice any
changes. It was amazing when we arrived at school on
Tuesday and discovered that the caterpillars had
formed chrysalises.

The children created some amazing pictures of snails
in the style of the artist Henri Matisse. We loved how
all the snail pictures were different, with each child
adding their own unique style and personality.

This week the children became busy bumble bees!
They learnt about how bees make honey and how we
can help bees by making bee gardens. On Thursday
we went on a trip to Quince Honey Farm. We had an
amazing time learning about bees, making candles,
tasting honey and planting our own bee friendly
seeds. We even managed to fit in a picnic lunch and a
quick play. The children were a credit to the school
and kept all the adults entertained all day!




